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HEALTH SCIENCES FACULTY 
UNDERGOES SABAK ACCREDITATION PROCESS

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Health Sciences Faculty, Nutrition and 
Dietetics Department Turkish medium prog-
ram underwent evaluation process of Health 
Sciences Education Programs Accreditation 
Board (SABAK). Operating as an inde-
pendent association, SABAK provides 
accreditation for health sciences education 
programs in different disciplines through 
conducting assessment and awareness-raising 

activities that contribute to the improvement 
of the quality of education in the health 
sciences field in Turkey. Visiting the EMU 
for accreditation evaluation process, SABAK 
conducted its evaluation according to quality 
assurance system and education, research-
development and administrative processes. 
The evaluation process included inspection 
of university, faculty and department 
infrastructure facilities. Moreover, Nutrition 

and Dietetics Education program and program 
outcomes, students’ satisfaction regarding 
participating in decision making processes, 
quality assurance system, educational 
services and student support services were 
evaluated alongside with the competence of 
the academic staff members and relations with 
senior management members. Evaluations 
were also carried out by the committee in 
terms of the structure of the University 
administration, the support provided to the 
department, financial resources, continuous 
renewal and development, and discipline-
specific criteria.

A Visit to Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın
Within the scope of the evaluation process, 
SABAK committee paid a courtesy visit to 
EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın. Rector 
Prof. Dr. Hocanın provided information 
regarding EMU to the committee during 
the visit. On the other hand, the committee 
presented the evaluation report to the Rector. 
At the end of the visit, Prof. Dr. Hocanın 
presented traditional Cypriot Lefkara work 
souvenirs to the committee. 

Contemporary Engravings of Famagusta 
Exhibition titled ‘Confrontation’, 
which has been added to the Eastern 
Mediterranean University (EMU) Art 
Collection and featuring a total of 
100 engravings by 30 artists will be 
inaugurated by the President of the 
Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus 
(TRNC), Ersin Tatar on Monday, 27 
December 2021 at 6:00 p.m. at the EMU 
Activity Center Foyer Area. Ayhatun 
Ateşin is the curator of the exhibition, 
which will take place under the 
organisation of the EMU Activity Center 
and the Fine Arts Club. The exhibition, 
which emerged as the outcome of 
activities that have been going on since 
the 2000s under the names of “EMU Art 
Gatherings”, “EMU Engraving Painting 
Workshops” and “EMU Art Triangle”, 
will also feature the promotion of the 

“Book of Contemporary Engravings of 
Famagusta”, an EMU publication. The 
curator of the exhibition and editor of the 
aforesaid book Ayhatun Ateşin, said, “Art 
contains accumulations within itself. The 
time and effort devoted to the preparation 
of the works of art occur with great 
devotion. Great accumulations happen 
throughout life. The works created by an 
artist are like his children, and it is about 
the emotion put to the work and what the 
artist blends in. The details are always 
in the artist’s memory,”. Within the 
scope of the exhibition, the engravings 
produced by the students of art together 
with the master artists were made using 
the engraving technique on metal, stone 
and wood and transferred to paper. All art 
lovers are invited to the exhibition where 
the artists and the audience will meet the 
city.

CONTEMPORARY ENGRAVINGS OF FAMAGUSTA EXHIBITION ‘CONFRONTATION’ 
TO BE INAUGURATED BY PRESIDENT ERSIN TATAR ON MONDAY, 27 DECEMBER 
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Eastern Mediterranean University Urban 
Research and Development Center (EMU 
URDC) Chair Prof. Dr. Şebnem Hoşkara 
attended the 6th Urban Research Congress 
organized by the Urban Research Institute 
in Ankara. The 6th Urban Research 

Congress, hosted by different universities 
every year, was held online this year due 
to the pandemic. At the conference, which 
was held under the main theme of “Urban 
Transportation”, transportation in the world 
and Turkey, especially urban transportation, 

was discussed in all its dimensions. EMU 
URDC President Prof. Dr. Şebnem Hoşkara 
was the chair of the invited session at the 
congress, where the transportation problems 
faced by the stakeholders in the decision-
making position in urban transportation were 
analyzed and solutions were presented.

Urban Transportation Manifesto 
Prepared
Prof. Hoşkara also participated in the congress 
with EMU Architecture Doctorate Program 
graduate and Iran Shahrood University of 
Technology academic staff member Assist. 
Prof. Dr. Abolfazl Dehghanmongabadi with 
a joint paper titled “Planning Complete 
Streets Towards Enhancing the Level of 
Sustainability in the Urban Transportation 
Sector”.  At the end of the congress, the Urban 
Transportation Manifesto was prepared and 
published by the participants.

EMU URDC CHAIR PROF. DR. ŞEBNEM HOŞKARA 
PARTICIPATES IN THE 6TH URBAN RESEARCH CONGRESS 

AS INVITED SESSION CHAIR 

In scope of a protocol signed by the Eastern 
Mediterranean University and Alsancak 
Municipality on 27 February 2018 regarding the 
establishment of Alsancak- Menekşe Region 
Urban Design Guide, the said guide has been 
developed as a revolving fund project under 
the coordination of EMU Urban Research and 
Development Center (URDC) Chair Prof. Dr. 
Şebnem Hoşkara and Vice Chair Assoc. Prof. 
Dr. Nevter Zafer Cömert. Alsancak Municipality 
and City Planning Department also supported 
the development of the said project.  The urban 
design guide in question prepared for the Menekşe 

Region within the boundaries of Alsancak 
Municipality aims to create a sustainable, safe and 
environmentally friendly living environment that 
preserves its urban identity and its unique local 
characteristics.

The Guide is the First in Northern Cyprus
EMU URDC Chair Prof.Dr. Şebnem Hoşkara 
stated that the Alsancak Menekşe Region Urban 
Design Guide will contribute to the preservation 
of the urban texture with all the built environment 
values in the region at the urban scale, together with 
the historical, architectural, environmental and 

socio-cultural values. Prof. Dr. Hoşkara  added that 
they will ensure the development of urban design 
principles that will serve the development within 
the framework of the vision to be determined and 
the correct design of the structural environment in 
the process of ensuring this development.

Stating that the guide is the first of its kind 
prepared in the North of Cyprus in this sense, Prof. 
Dr. Hoşkara added that it will set an example for 
other settlements with unique characteristics in the 
coming periods. Prof. Dr. Hoşkara emphasized 
that the principles in the said guide are expected 
to be converted into a legal document by taking 
into the scope of the execution of the current order, 
and then to be a part of the zoning plan work to be 
carried out.

At the same time, the Alsancak Menekşe Region 
Urban Design Guide and the Youth Street Sample 
Rehabilitation Project, which summarizes and 
exemplifies the comprehensive issues in the guide, 
were delivered to the Alsancak Municipality 
and the first informative meeting for the public 
was held. It is expected that the said guide and 
the project will be shared with stakeholders in 
meetings with broad participation in the coming 
days.

EMU URDC COMPLETES ALSANCAK – MENEKŞE DISTRICT 
URBAN DESIGN GUIDE WORK
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Eastern Mediterranean University Atatürk Research 
and Application Center (EMU-ATAUM) held a panel 
at EMU Mustafa Afşin Ersoy Hall at 14:30 on Tuesday, 
21 December 2021, as the first event marking the 21-
25 December National Struggle and Martyrs’ Week. 
The students, who had the opportunity to meet with 
those who made history, had the opportunity to listen 
to the Turkish Cypriots’ National Struggle. The panel 
started with a moment of silence and the National 
Anthem. EMU-ATAUM President Assist. Prof. Dr. 
Turgay Bülent Göktürk, Retired Mujahid Commander 
Ahmet Sevinç, Chair of the Association for Keeping 
Muratağa, Sandallar ve Atlılar Martyrs Alive, Ahmet 
Aşır and Retired Müjahid Yaşar Gevrek attended the 
event as speakers. Emphasizing that the 21-25 December 
National Struggle and Martyrs’ Week is a very important 
week for the Turkish Cypriots, EMU-ATAUM Chair 
Assist. Prof. Dr. Turgay Bülent Göktürk expressed his 
gratitude to the valuable mujahideen who witnessed this 
struggle and thanked them for their participation in the 
panel. Assist. Prof. Dr. Göktürk then read the statement 
he prepared for the National Struggle and Martyrs’ Week.

Emotional Moments Encountered
After the opening speech, the living witnesses of 
the Turkish Cypriot’s National Struggle, Retired 
Mujahideen Commander Ahmet Sevinç shared his 
experiences in the defense of Famagusta during the 1974 
Peace Operation while Muratağa, Atlılar and Sandallar 
Martyrs Association President Ahmet Aşır conveyed 
his memories of the massacres in Muratağa, Atlılar, and 
Sandallar villages, and Retired Mujahid Yaşar Gevrek 
shared his memories in the Taşkent region with the 
participants.

After the speeches during which emotional moments 
were encountered, EMU-ATAUM President Assist. Prof. 
Dr. Turgay Bülent Göktürk presented a Cypriot Lefkara 

frame to Retired Commander Ahmet Sevinç, Muratağa, 
Atlılar and Sandallar Martyrs Association President 
Ahmet Aşır and Retired Mujahid Yaşar Gevrek.

Visit to Martyrs’ Families and Veterans Association
The second event organized by EMU-ATAUM as part 
of the 21-25 December National Struggle and Martyrs’ 
Week was a visit to the Martyrs’ Families and the 
Veterans Association in Nicosia. EMU ATAUM President 
Assist. Prof. Dr. Turgay Bülent Göktürk, Members of the 
Executive Board Assoc. Prof. Dr. Canan Zeki and Sen. 
Inst. Mustafa Erbilen, EMU-ATAUM academic staff 
member Süheyla Göktürk and EMU-ATAUM Student 
Group attended the visit which took place on Thursday, 
23 December, 2021, at 2:30 p.m.

At the Martyrs’ Families and Veterans Association, the 
visiting delegation from EMU-ATAUM was welcomed 
by the Association President Gürsel Benan and members 
of the Association’s Executive Board. EMU ATAUM 
President Assist. Prof. Dr. Turgay Bülent Göktürk stated 
that the purpose of their visit was to emphasize that 

they always stand by the families of the martyrs, and to 
provide an environment for students to learn better about 
what the Turkish Cypriots went through in their Struggle 
for Existence and to transfer them to the next generations 
in the right way.

During the visit, Association President Gürsel Benan 
expressed his satisfaction with the EMU-ATAUM 
delegation’s visit during this meaningful week and 
provided information about the martyrs who sacrificed 
their lives during the Turkish Cypriots’ Struggle for 
Existence. Gursel Benan, who is also the child of a 
martyr, shared the memory of his father’s martyrdom 
with the visitors, which created an emotional atmosphere.

EMU-ATAUM President Assist. Prof. Dr. Turgay Bülent 
Göktürk presented a portrait of Atatürk to the President of 
the Association Gürsel Benan and Assoc. Prof. Dr. Canan 
Zeki presented Benan a Lefkara board panel. Association 
President Gürsel Benan also presented EMU-ATAUM 
President Göktürk a plaque of the association.

21-25 DECEMBER NATIONAL STRUGGLE AND 
MARTYRS’ WEEK ACTIVITIES FROM EMU - ATAUM

Chair of the Eastern Mediterranean University Atatürk 
Research and Application Center (EMU-ATAUM) Assist. 
Prof. Dr. Turgay Bülent Göktürk issued a statement due to 
the 21-25 December National Struggle and Martyrs Week. 
Asst. Prof. Dr. Turgay Bülent Göktürk’s statement is as 
follows:

“The date of December 21-25 has a special place in the 
Struggle for Existence of the Turkish Cypriot nation. The 
Greek Cypriots, on the pretext of changing the Constitution, 
put the Akritas Plan into action, which they prepared in 
order to unite Cyprus with Greece at gunpoint, in other 
words to realize the ENOSIS, on 21 December, 1963. Thus, 
brutal attacks mentioned in history as “Bloody Christmas” 
started. However, the attackers who faced the resistance 
of the Turkish Cypriots could not succeed in their plans to 
‘destroy the Turkish Cypriots within 24 hours’.

Certainly, our aim is not to create hostility. The geography 
we live in requires living as neighbors with the Greek 

Cypriots. However, this situation cannot be a reason to 
forget what has been done to us in the past. Likewise, this 
necessity cannot be a reason for us not to see the ambitions 
of the Greek Cypriot administration on our land even 
today. We have to be aware of what has been done in the 
past so that we can better understand the value of freedom 
and claim it stronger today. For this, we must explain what 
happened in the past to our youth at every opportunity. 
Let’s not forget: ‘The boundaries of those who do not know 
their history are drawn by others’. Honourable martyrs: 
You have been the strongest pillar of the Turkish Cypriot 
Community’s Struggle for Existence. You have reached the 
level of martyrdom, without blinking your eyes, for the sake 
of making these lands your homeland, for the sake of duty, 
flag and independence. In these lands that you watered with 
your blood and under the shadow of our glorious flag that 
you raised with your souls, we live today with our heads 
high, in safety and peace. Sleep in comfort, as we will not 
forget you. We bow before your holy memory with gratitude 
and respect. May your souls be blessed.”

EMU-ATAUM’S STATEMENT ON 21-25 DECEMBER 
NATIONAL STRUGGLE AND MARTYRS WEEK
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“The Arab Spring - 10 Years On: Popular 
Protests and Political Change in the MENA 
region” conference organized in cooperation 
with the Eastern Mediterranean University 
(EMU) Cyprus Policy Center (EMU-CPC) 
and EMU Political Science and International 
Relations Department was held in EMU. 
Moderated by EMU Political Science and 
International Relations Department Head 
and the chair of EMU-CPC Prof. Dr. Ahmet 

Sözen, the event hosted Near East University 
Political Science Department Head Prof. Dr. 
Nur Köprülü as a guest speaker.

Starting her speech by stating that one of the 
main questions re-emerging in the post-2011 
Arab Uprisings period is to what extent these 
popular protests and popular calls for political 
opening will lead to democratization in the 
Middle East and North Africa region, Prof. Dr. 

Köprülü added that contrary to the prevailing 
thought that explains the permanence of 
authoritarian regimes as a derivative of 
cultural originality and patriarchy, the Arab 
Uprisings crossed the threshold of fear and 
led to a new political activism in the region. 
Examining the results and effects of the Arab 
Uprisings, what these protests tell us, why 
Arab Democracies did not exist, the idea that 
the regimes did not follow similar paths in the 
Middle East and North Africa region during 
the protests and in the following period, Prof. 
Dr. Köprülü said it was impossible to talk 
about “Arab Way” as a result. Stating that it 
is too early to evaluate these movements as an 
indicator of a “revolutionary transformation” 
in the region, Prof. Dr. Köprülü, however, 
pointed out that the fact that there has been a 
change in the reformulation of “state-society 
relations” and the definition of “citizenship” 
cannot be ignored.

THE ARAB SPRING BEING DISCUSSED IN EMU AFTER 10 YEARS

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Faculty of Health Sciences, Nursing 
Department 3rd year students provided 
training on genital hygiene to 7th and 8th 
grade female students at Canbulat Özgürlük 
Secondary School and Doğa College. 
Provided under the coordination of EMU 
Nursing Department academic staff member 
Dr. Arzu Abiç, the training garnered great 
interest from the students. In a statement made 

by EMU Nursing Department on the subject, 
it was stated that it is extremely important 
that services that protect and improve 
reproductive health reach all segments of the 
society.

Health Protective Behavior Taught
Pointing out that some age groups have 
priority in the provision of services, the 
statement said, “Adolescents and young 

people from these priority groups are more 
at risk of having genital infections due to 
lack of knowledge about genital hygiene as 
well as insufficient and incorrect hygiene 
behavior. Although genital infections are 
among the preventable diseases, they are 
an important health problem in women due 
to their incidence and complications. It is 
reported that approximately one million 
women in the world every year have 
urinary tract infections that are not sexually 
transmitted, and at least 75% of women have 
a history of genital infection. For this reason, 
health protective and improving behavior 
gained in adolescence form the basis of a 
healthy adult life. Therefore, the education 
of adolescent girls on genital hygiene is 
important in improving women’s health in 
our country. EMU Health Sciences Faculty, 
Nursing Department students requested that 
the training be repeated due to the intense 
interest.

GENITAL HYGIENE TRAINING FOR SECONDARY SCHOOL 
FEMALE STUDENTS FROM THE STUDENTS OF NURSING DEPARTMENT
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Genesis Agency, operating under the 
Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Faculty of Communication, Public Relations 
and Advertising Department, under the 
supervision of Department Chair Prof. Dr. 
Anıl Kemal Kaya and the coordination 
of Research Assistant Mürüde Özen, has 
introduced another meaningful event. 
As part of the Domestic Goods Week, a 
large number of domestic products were 
promoted at an event held at EMU Faculty 
of Communication on Wednesday, 15 
December 2021. Establishments of locally 
produced brands including Minder, Ekor, 
Zorlu Food, Oza Kahve, and Ateş Kuruyemiş 
supported the event as sponsors at the stands 
set up for the promotion of local products 
pertaining to Cyprus. During the event, 
where EMU students tasted local products 
and gained information about them, the most 
popular products were ‘çitlenbikli peksemet’ 
(crackers with hackberry seeds), halloumi, 
coffee, ‘gatmer’ (flaky pastry), mixed deluxe 
snacks and çakistes (cracked green olives).

“We Thank EMU”
Oza Kahve Director Ergün Oza, who attended 
the event in person, stated that they are 
pleased to be participating in such an event, 

that it was a very good event despite the 
bad weather conditions and that they always 
supported such events as Oza Kahve. Zorlu 
Food Director, Atakan Zorlu, stated that 
such events are important for increasing the 
awareness towards local brands and that they 
are open to cooperation in similar events that 
may be held in the future, and thanked EMU 
Communication Faculty, Public Relations and 
Advertising Department for this initiative. 

Collaboration with Local Brands will 
Continue
Dean of the Faculty of Communication 
Prof. Dr. Senih Çavuşoğlu drew attention 
to the importance of promoting Turkish 

Cypriot local products and emphasized that 
there should be cooperation in all areas of 
communication with our domestic brands 
and that this mutual support and solidarity 
will increasingly continue in the upcoming 
period. EMU Communication Faculty, Public 
Relations and Advertising Department Chair 
Prof. Dr. Anıl Kemal Kaya, on the other 
hand, gave the good news that it is important 
to introduce EMU students to local products, 
but that the event, which was limited to 
Famagusta brands due to the pandemic, will 
be held in a way that will include all local 
brands throughout the island in the coming 
days.

PUBLIC RELATIONS AND ADVERTISING DEPARTMENT PROMOTES BRANDS 
IN THE SCOPE OF “DOMESTIC GOODS WEEK”

ARCHITECTURE FACULTY DEAN PROF. DR. UĞUR ULAŞ DAĞLI 
ATTENDS MİDEKON MEETING

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Architecture Faculty Dean Prof. Dr. Uğur 
Ulaş Dağlı attended General Assembly 
Meeting of Architecture Faculty Deans 
Council (MİDEKON) formed by the deans 
of the faculties in Turkey and the Turkish 
Republic of Northern Cyprus (TRNC), where 
the disciplines of the basic disciplines of 
architecture (architecture, design, planning, 
etc.) are involved.

During the MİDEKON General Assembly 
Meeting, which took place at the Istanbul 
Technical University (ITU), new Executive 
Board members to serve from December 

2021 to December 2023 were selected. Prof. 
Dr. Dağlı served as a substitute member in the 
Executive Board during the meeting.

Views were exchanged on the issues 
determined for the new semester during 
the first MİDEKON meeting held after 
the election. At the said meeting, it was 
planned to organize an online meeting with 
the participation of all deans in order to 
determine and discuss the problems and 
issues specific to the faculties of Architecture 
and the departments in the faculties and add 
them to the agenda, and to start the work by 
establishing commissions for this purpose.
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Organized in memory of Criminal Law 
Professor Esin Konanç, who made great 
contributions to the Eastern Mediterranean 
University (EMU) Faculty of Law and 
passed away as a result of a traffic accident 
in 2009, a panel on Children’s Rights was 
held on Monday, 20 December 2021, at 
EMU Faculty of Law with the great interest 
and participation of students. Delivering the 
opening speeches of the panel, EMU Vice 
Rector for Student Affairs Prof. Dr. Hüseyin 
Aktuğlu and EMU Faculty of Law Dean 
Prof. Dr. Turgut Turhan both stated that 
Esin Konanç made great contributions to 
EMU and emphasized the importance of the 
issue of “Children’s Rights”, on which Esin 
Konanç also attached great interest.
 
Chair of the Cyprus International 
University, Faculty of Arts and Sciences, 
Psychology Department, Prof. Dr. Biran 
Mertan contributed to the panel with her 
presentation titled “Children’s Rights in 
2021”. Other presentations delivered were 
Social Services Specialist and Denkay 
Başel Social Development Foundation 
President Barış Başel’s presentation “Being 
a Child in Blood Culture”, The Association 
of Universal Children’s Rights President 
Atty. Laden Asilzade’s presentation “Child 
Driven to Crime”, and Member of the Human 
Rights Committee of the Cyprus Turkish 
Bar Association, Atty. Melis Türkkal’s  
presentation on “Children’s Rights in the 
Pandemic Process”. The panel came to an 
end after a discussion session held after the 
presentations.

FACULTY OF LAW ORGANISES A CHILDREN’S RIGHTS PANEL 
IN MEMORY OF PROF. DR. ESİN KONANÇ 
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A certificate presentation ceremony and a panel for the 
Gender Equality Certificate Program (TOCES) KOZA 
was held by Eastern Mediterranean University Center for 
Women’s Studies (EMU-CWS) and Eastern Mediterranean 
University Continuing Education Center (EMU-CEC). 
Having taking place under the moderation of the President 
of EMU CWS Assoc. Prof. Dr. Süheyla Üçışık Erbilen, 
the panel was held at the Cyprus Turkish Public Officials 
Union (KTAMS).

The first speaker of the panel, Sociologist Dr. Doğuş 
Derya addressed the development of women’s struggle 
in Cyprus and also touched upon the regulations made 
in the parliament on women’s rights. EMU Faculty of 
Law academic staff member and Vice Dean Assist. Prof. 
Dr. Bezar Eylem Ekinci explained the issue of equal 
representation in the judiciary within the scope of gender 
equality and evaluated the problems especially in terms of 
representation in the high judiciary. EMU Faculty of Law 
academic staff member Assist. Prof. Dr. Nurcan Gündüz 
provided information on the “Battered Woman Syndrome” 
and presented examples of cases on the subject. The Cyprus 
Turkish Bar Association Human Rights Committee Chair 
Atty. Aslı Murat made evaluations by providing information 
about children’s rights in the TRNC legislation. The last 
speaker of the panel, SOS Children’s Village Association 
National Program Development Consultant Psychologist 
Fatma Amcaoğlu gave information about current problems 
with practical examples on children’s rights

After the panel, KOZA Certificates were presented to those 
who attended the 15-week (60 hours) modular Gender 
Equality Certificate program and were successful in the 
exam by EMU-CEC President Assoc. Prof. Dr. Metin Ersoy 
and EMU-CWS President Assoc. Prof. Dr. Süheyla Üçışık 
Erbilen. Assoc. Prof. Dr. Erbilen also gave information 
about the activities of EMU-CWS, the upcoming certificate 
programs and the international conference.

EMU-CWS AND EMU-CEC ORGANISED A TOCES-KOZA CERTIFICATE 
PRESENTATION CEREMONY AND A PANEL  

The “Trio Bellapaix” chamber music group, 
formed by Cypriot artists Nihat Ağdaç (Violin), 
Gürhan Nuray (Cello) and Rüya Taner (Piano) 
by combining the soloistic capacities of their 
instruments with their career accumulation and 
experience, gave a concert at EMU Education 
Faculty, Fine Arts Education Department Choir 
Hall at 12:30 on Friday, 17 December 2021. The 
group, which started their practices in 2021, met 
with EMU faculty members and students with a 
chamber music concert given in the department 
where artistic activities could not be held for a long 
time due to the pandemic. The artists performed 
the works of C. Schumann and A. Piazzolla at the 
concert. In addition to being an artistic event in 
terms of serving the university and the society, the 
concert was also important in terms of increasing 
the career behaviour and knowledge of the Music 
Teaching Program students through watching 
professional performes live on stage.

EMU Vice Rector for Social and Cultural Affairs 
Prof. Dr. Deniz İşçioğlu, Dean of the Faculty of 

Education Prof. Dr. Ahmet Pehlivan, faculty 
members and students watched the concert with 
great admiration. Delivering a short speech 
before the concert, EMU Education Faculty Fine 
Arts Education Department Head Prof. S. Çetin 
Aydar stated that this concert is a harbinger of 
the concerts and events planned for the coming 

period. Nihat Ağdaç is the Chief Violinist of the 
Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus (TRNC) 
Presidential Symphony Orchestra, Gürhan Nuray 
is the Cellist of the Nicosia Municipality Orchestra 
and the TRNC Presidential Symphony Orchestra, 
and Rüya Taner is the Special Art Advisor to the 
Presidential Office of the TRNC.

MASTER ARTISTS GIVE A CONCERT 
AT DEPARTMENT OF FINE ARTS EDUCATION 
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This Week’s Academic Publications Source: Web of Science                                                                                         

Faculty of Pharmacy
1- Marjani, Majid, Neda Dolab, Mohammad Zaman Kamkar, 
Taghi Amiriani, Jale Yuzugulen, and Abdoljalal Marjani. “Gender 
and Body Mass Index-Related Serum Level of Adipokines and 
Metabolic Syndrome Components in Bipolar Patients who 
received Lithium and Valproic Acid.” Metabolic Syndrome and 
Related Disorders 0 (2021): 1-9.

School of Computing and Technology
1- Zhang, Lingyun, Zecheng Li, Dervis Kirikkaleli, Tomiwa Sunday 
Adebayo, Ibrahim Adeshola, and Gbenga Daniel Akinsola. 
“Modeling CO2 emissions in Malaysia: an application of Maki 
cointegration and wavelet coherence tests.” Environmental 
Science and Pollution Research 28, no. 20 (2021): 26030-26044.

2- Adebayo, Tomiwa Sunday, Husam Rjoub, Seyi Saint 
Akadiri, Seun Damola Oladipupo, Arshian Sharif, and 
Ibrahim Adeshola. “The role of economic complexity in 
the environmental Kuznets curve of MINT economies: 
evidence from method of moments quantile regression.” 
Environmental Science and Pollution Research (2021): 
1-13.(Early Access)

Faculty of Engineering
1- Saeed, Hamza, Zalihe Nalbantoglu, and Eris Uygar. 
“Liquefaction susceptibility of beach sand containing 
plastic fines.” Marine Georesources & Geotechnology 
(2021): 1-13. (Early Access)
2- Abiodun, Abiola Ayopo, and Zalihe Nalbantoglu. 
“Performance of electrokinetic treatment of fine-grained 

problematic soils.” Journal of Engineering Research 9, no. 
4B (2021).

Faculty of Arts & Sciences
1- Kanzi, Sara, and İzzet Sakallı. “GUP-modified Hawking 
radiation and transmission/reflection coefficients of 
rotating polytropic black hole.” The European Physical 
Journal Plus 137, no. 1 (2022): 1-13.

Faculty of Medicine
1- Oz, Merve Demirbugen, Fezile Ozdemir, and Halit Sinan 
Suzen. “The Influence of Genetic Variations and Drug 
Interactions Based on Metabolism of Antidepressants and 
Anticonvulsants.” Current Drug Metabolism (2021).

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Faculty of Health Sciences, Sports Sciences 
Department 3rd Year Student Mustafa Alnar, 
who is the European U23 Billiards Champion 
in 8-ball discipline, and EMU Arts and 
Sciences Faculty, Translation-Interpretation 
Department 4th-year student Osman Şanlısoy, 

who came second in Europe U23 in 9-ball 
discipline, paid a visit of courtesy to EMU 
Rector Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın. During the 
said visit, EMU Vice Rector for Academic 
Affairs Prof. Dr. Hasan Demirel, Vice Rector 
for Social and Cultural Affairs Prof. Dr. 
Deniz İşçioğlu, Sports Affairs Director Cemal 

Konnolu and the trainer of the European 
Champion pool players Mehmet Şanlısoy 
were also present. Congratulating the EMU 
pool players who attended the visit with their 
trophies and medals for their success in the 
international arena, EMU Rector Prof. Dr. 
Hocanın presented them with gifts.

Expressing his pleasure with the success of 
the aforesaid EMU students in sports as well 
as their academic studies, Prof. Dr. Hocanın 
underlined that EMU always supports its 
sports players. EMU Sports Affairs Director 
Cemal Konnolu and champion pool players’ 
trainer Mehmet Şanlısoy also provided 
information to Prof. Dr. Hocanın about the 
situation of billiards in the TRNC. Konnolu 
and Şanlısoy stated that the TRNC Billiards 
Federation has been a member of the 
European Billiards Federation since 2006 and 
attending to the international competitions. 
At the end of the meeting, Prof. Dr. Hocanın 
wished Mustafa Alnar and Osman Şanlısoy 
continued success.
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